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3rd March 2017      Issue #67 

visit www.themarlboroughscienceacademy.co.uk for all the latest news and information 

                                                       

 

  

  

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

No doubt you will have noticed the building work that is going on at the front of the school.  

With governor and DfE support we decided to sell that particular piece of land in a bid to raise 

some capital to improve our sixth form facilities.  With funding cuts to school being as wide-

spread as they are we are very fortunate to be in this position and are very excited about the 

opportunities the sale of the land will provide us. 

 

So far we have met with a number of architects to help us settle on a final design for the new 

build and we have further plans to modernise our reception area and two very outdated  

science labs.  I will keep you updated with our projects.  As you would expect in terms of 

health and safety issues as well as safeguarding regarding the current build, everything is in 

good order.  I have been extremely impressed with the care and attention provided by  

Rockwells and there have been no issues at all. 

 

Moving forward we will be involving students in all aspects of the process, one of our head 

girls, Abbie Sullivan was involved with the architects’ presentations and her input was  

invaluable! 

 

Marlborough continues to grow and I once again will be delighted to welcome another full  

cohort of Year 6 students into Year 7 for September 2017 reinforcing our position within the  

local community and confidence in what we are doing to support young people with their 

learning and just managing growing up! 

 

Thank you as always for your support and I will, of course keep you regularly updated with 

our progress. 

Ms A Thomson 

Headteacher      



 2 

 

...continued from page 1   

visit www.themarlboroughscienceacademy.co.uk for all the latest news and information 

Year 9 Business Studies 

 

Rising Above A ‘Sticky’ Situation 

The Spring Term has brought a lot of excitement in learning for Year 9 students in Business Studies.  

Students were given the opportunity to expand on their knowledge of successful enterprise skills by 

trying out a team-building exercise.  In groups, students brainstormed and brought all their brilliant 

ideas to life to meet the ultimate challenge – build the STRONGEST and HIGHEST tower using only 

two resources… marshmallows and spaghetti! 

Students had to carefully navigate through all the challenges of working together to achieve a fruitful 

outcome.  There were many discussions and lots of ideas, all with the aim to use team members’ 

crafty strengths and skills for the best outcome.  

Alas, there can only be one winning team!   

Big congratulations to Team Super 6 for rising above them all! Isabella, Robert, Hannah, Katie, Dan-

iela and Courtney 

Miss Oosthuizen 
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English and Photography ACES Day  

‘Nature: in all its glory’ was the title of the workshop for Year 8 and 9 ACES students last week.  The 

morning was organised by Ms Redfern and Ms Burton who had arranged for Mr Rupert Evershed, a 

nature writer for the Herts Advertiser, to come in to school and not only talk to the students but help 

them craft a piece of non-fiction nature writing inspired by the natural landscape of The Marlborough 

Science Academy.   

After a chance meeting with the editor of the Herts Advertiser at a Literary Festival two years ago Mr 

Evershed mentioned that our local newspaper did not have a nature column like many of the daily 

newspapers.  This was the start of the Nature Notes articles which now appears in the Herts Adver-

tiser.  Mr Evershed’s articles are always relevant to the local area and are accompanied by an equally 

insightful photograph. Although Mr Evershed’s hobby is bird watching he also has a keen interest in 

anything to do with nature and the environment around us.  He spoke to the students about how we 

should all observe what nature there is around us, how to employ all of our senses and sometimes 

even a sixth sense which can be affected by the weather, season or time of day.   

The students brief was to go out and take a photo and then write an article about their picture.  After 

being given some photography tips by Ms Burton, about not just getting eye level shots but getting in 

close and framing their shots the students were able to explore our site in a very different way.  

Although Storm Doris was threatening, the students captured some amazing photographs and some 

even caught a glimpse of blue sky before regrouping to write their article. Ms Redfern and Mr  

Evershed were on hand to help assist and ensure their written pieces were as beautifully crafted as 

their photographs.   

 

“It was a thoroughly enjoyable day working with some very capable students.  I was very impressed by just how 

observant the children were as they went out into the school grounds and captured the first signs of spring in 

the midst of Storm Doris!  It was also good to see how well they dealt with the challenges of developing their 

inspiration into a coherent and structured writing piece.  Over recent years, nature writing has experienced an 

extraordinary revival and it’s great to see the Marlborough has its finger on the literary pulse!" Mr Evershed 

 

"What the students were able to produce in such a short space of time was incredible: artistically and linguisti-

cally their efforts show a keen eye and real talent for journalism." Ms Redfern 

 

Please click on the student’s name to see their piece of work: 

Alex Noon, Amy Persaud, Daniel Howell, Elise Wylie, Ernie Whybrow, Hannah Evershed, 

Izzy Ellis, Jamie Yon, Jessica Persaud, Joe Vahed, Kade Neveling, Lauren Cropper, Noah  

Asbury, Lydia Edwards, Mia Pavic, Rosie Hilton and Roxanne King 

 

Please click here to see all of the students’ photographs. 
 

 

 

 

 

P:/ACES english photography/Alex Noon - from old ashes a new beginning.pdf
P:/ACES english photography/Amy Persaud (2).pdf
P:/ACES english photography/Daniel Howell.pdf
P:/ACES english photography/Elise Wylie.pdf
P:/ACES english photography/Ernie Wybrow.pdf
P:/ACES english photography/Hannah Evershed.pdf
P:/ACES english photography/Izzy Ellis.pdf
P:/ACES english photography/Jamie Yon.pdf
P:/ACES english photography/Jamie Yon.pdf
P:/ACES english photography/Jessica Persaud.pdf
P:/ACES english photography/JoeVahed.pdf
P:/ACES english photography/Kade Neveling.pdf
P:/ACES english photography/Lauren Cropper (2).pdf
P:/ACES english photography/Living with Nature Noah Asbury (2).pdf
P:/ACES english photography/Living with Nature Noah Asbury (2).pdf
P:/ACES english photography/Lydia Edwards.pdf
P:/ACES english photography/Mia Pavic.pdf
P:/ACES english photography/Rosie Hilton.pdf
P:/ACES english photography/Roxanne King.pdf
http://www.themarlboroughscienceacademy.co.uk/gallery/?pid=6&gcatid=1&albumid=29
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Before half term Year 11 attended a drama presentation entitled ’Exposed’ from the award winning 

theatre group Tip of the Iceberg.  The project takes a mature approach to the many attitudes, ideas 

and pressures experienced by all ages in regards to sex and relationships in today’s world whilst  

exploring complex aspects of sexual relationships, e-safety, alcohol, consent and health. Using the  

performance as a springboard the follow up sessions in form time allowed the students to examine 

their own attitudes, ideas and behaviours in relation to the difficult, contentious and sensitive topics.  

The aims are for students to learn something new about themselves that will make a positive  

difference to the rest of their lives.  We would like to thank the PTA for making this possible by  

funding the visit of the theatre group. 

 

‘Exposed was very thought provoking and surprising to see what can really happen outside the safety of school 

and home.’ Carter 

 

‘It taught us a valuable lesson, wish we had done the full workshop and it taught us to be careful.’ Fayez 

 

‘Eye-opening to the majority of the fellow classmates but otherwise a very informative play.’ Ibrahim  

 

‘Art Department’ House competition 

The Art Department has a new addition... kindly donated by the PTA, un-

fortunately he has no name yet. 

We would like you to come up with an original name for him, which 

might reflect his Art connections. 

We will judge the entries on:  

* Originality and humour 

* Art connection 

* Suitability 

There will be one outright winner, the chosen name will be  

printed on a wooden plaque and added to his base! 

This will be judged by the Art Department team. 

Entries to be received by 3pm Friday 17th March. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 11 and 13 Parents 

Please be aware that the statement of entry for your son/daughter will be sent out next 

week via school comms.  Please check your emails as this will contain very important  

information.   

 

If you would like a paper copy please ask your son/daughter to call into the exams office, 

located in Reception at the end of the school day. 

If you have any further questions please do not hesitate to contact me on 

m.stinson@marlborough.herts.sch.uk 

Thank you 

Mrs M Stinson  

http://www.tipoftheiceberg.biz/index.html
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It's been a busy few weeks in the Drama department. Our production of Aladdin is fast approaching 

and the students are working incredibly hard learning lines, perfecting their songs and learning their 

choreography. 

 

It's set to be a magical show, complete with puppets and magic carpets. If you would like to come 

along, tickets are available via gateway and the school website here , £8 Adult, £5 student and £20 for 

a family (2 adults and 2 children or 1 adult and 3 children). 

 

 

 

In January some of our Year 12 Drama students entered for their Grade 6 and 7 LAMDA solo acting 

exams. This required them to learn and perform three different monologues and answer questions on 

the characters and their role in the play. The students did an amazing job and received their results 

last week, all the girls passed with merit or distinction grades gaining bronze and silver medals. 

A huge achievement! 

Congratulations to Dina Fasakin, Annabel Fabian, Abigail Medlycott, Kate Mercer and Isabel Butt. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Year 12 and 13 students have also been busy devising their own pieces of theatre from stimulus 

for their exams. They performed their pieces on Tuesday night to a packed audience in the Drama 

studio.  All groups really worked hard and it paid off with great performances all round. 

 

 

 

 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/tmsa-disneys-aladdin-jr-production-tickets-32318292884
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Post 16 Enrichment 

 

AECOM and Hailey VI 

 

 

 

 

 

Visiting Science and Engineering ambassadors, Tom 

and Rob came in to talk to Year 12 about projects that 

Aecom have been involved with and the possible 

pathways for students thinking of a career in Science or Engineering.  Students watched some short 

videos from the British Antarctic Survey which showed AECOM’s award winning design of Hailey 

VI, the first re-locatable arctic base to be built.  Students who wanted to know more about what is 

involved in pursuing a career in a company like AECOM were invited to stay and find out more from 

Tom and Rob. 

 

Year 13 have also had some interesting student finance advise from Mrs Rutherford and there is  

an interesting article by Martin Lewis, MoneySaving Expert on student finance called The truth about 

fees, loans & grants for 2016 starters, click here. 

 

 

Post 16 students listened to a presentation by Ellen Ferris from Teenage Cancer 

Trust last week, they are a national charity dedicated to help young people 

fight cancer.  Teenage Cancer Trust’s national Understanding Cancer  

Education presentation is endorsed by the Government as it raises awareness 

of cancer which can lead to earlier diagnosis of cancer in the long term.      

 

‘Today's PSHCE session was really informative. A perfect mix of information, appropriate humour and real life 

stories of cancer patients. An engaging way to discuss cancer as a whole as well as focusing on 13-24 year olds. 

The PowerPoint was interactive and interesting, whilst Ellen was relatable and fun. It made us all (speaking on 

behalf of everyone) feel like we should fundraise and help the teenage cancer charity and are already in the  

process of setting up a bake sale. As well as this, it was good to see where the money raised actually goes.’ 

Abbie Sullivan Year 13 

 

Volunteers sought to support our students in the D&T department. 

 

 Textiles Technician 

 Resistant Materials Technician – Woodwork and Engineering 

Could you spare between 5-10 hours a week during the school day? 

Do you have D&T knowledge and skills that our young people would benefit from? 

For further information please contact Mr Salih on s.salih@marlborough.herts.sch.uk 

http://www.moneysavingexpert.com/students/student-loans-tuition-fees-changes?utm_source=MSE_Newsletter&utm_medium=email&utm_term=31-Jan-17-16778650&utm_campaign=nt-cotw&utm_content=1#multiThree
http://www.moneysavingexpert.com/students/student-loans-tuition-fees-changes?utm_source=MSE_Newsletter&utm_medium=email&utm_term=31-Jan-17-16778650&utm_campaign=nt-cotw&utm_content=1#multiThree
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiK-seF8ILSAhXCbxQKHcSeAy8QjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.ipwea.org%2Fnewzealand%2Fawards%2Faecomawards&psig=AFQjCNH_p5nfAVSe2OdIIT_LkNRSWCDuww&ust=1486724911589563
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiThfee8ILSAhWJaxQKHZ2ZBS8QjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.bas.ac.uk%2Fpolar-operations%2Fsites-and-facilities%2Ffacility%2Fhalley%2F&psig=AFQjCNGraUbgwzleyF6gnwTCF
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjyiMazubLSAhUKPxQKHfZMAUkQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Ftwitter.com%2Fteenagecancer&psig=AFQjCNEblhgakb6hlZtAhgZA_YUKJbQ9RA&ust=1488359513941379
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Student Achievements 

Congratulations to Emily Hogg 8LM  who was recently selected to be in a team of 3 from her guide 

pack to enter the Rotary Club Youth Speaks competition, which is a public speaking competition. Her 

team did really well in the first round held in St Albans a couple of weeks ago. They were up against 

8 other teams including teams from Stags, Girls’ High School, other guides and Samuel Ryder. They 

came second and qualified for the regional semi final. This was held in Leighton Buzzard against 8 

others teams from Herts, Beds and Bucks. They performed brilliantly and qualified for the regional 

final in March! We are extremely proud of her achievement.  

 

At a recent boxing match in Tottenham, Luke Davies 

Collins 10PC fighting at 74kg,  3 x 2 minute rounds 

won with a unanimous verdict.  This is another win to 

add to Luke’s boxing career.  He has been a member of 

St Albans and London Colney Amateur Boxing Club for 

the last 2 years although he has been boxing for 5.   

Luke trains at the gym three days a week for two hours 

and as well as enjoying the sport it also maintains his 

fitness and health.  Luke has had the opportunity to 

meet Anthony Joshua through the club who was 

trained as an amateur by Sean Murphy whose son  

Danny Murphy is a coach at The St Albans and London Colney Amateur Boxing Club in Toulmin 

Drive, St Albans.  If you want to find out more about the club please click here. 

 

 

Congratulations to Rhianna Patel 7PP 

who won a Gold medal at a Taekwondo 

tournament in  Bristol. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Swimming 

The junior boys swimming team Years 7/8 performed  

magnificently at the county league finals night on Feb 7th and 

finished 3rd overall in a very close competition. The team  

comprising Tom Jobson, Darcey Moffat, Zachary Foulkes, 

Alex Noon, Ronny Sutton, Matthew Martin, Nathan Thoree 

and Josh Twining were magnificent in securing our highest 

ever position.  As a result of this we wish Tom Jobson, Daniel Martin and Joel Green good luck as 

they have been selected to represent St Albans at the county swimming championships this Friday. 
 

 
 

http://www.stalbansboxingclub.com/
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjvoejLxLXSAhVMXRQKHQNxCnEQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.clipartkid.com%2Ffreestyle-female-swimmer-cliparts%2F&bvm=bv.148441817,d.ZGg&psig=AFQjCNHN7RNbWtia1d8j7fBs2


 8 

 

...continued from page 7     

visit www.themarlboroughscienceacademy.co.uk for all the latest news and information 

 

 

 

 

Rowing 

A strong team of u14 boys and girls and u16 boys took part in the indoor rowing competition held at 

Roundwood Park school on the 23rd Feb. The competition required the teams to row 2000m in total 

with each rower taking their turn to complete 500m each as well as swapping places as fast as  

possible to get the quickest time. Our u14 boys finished 3rd  with a team of Tomiwa Oni, Ben  

Newland, Kasper Domanski and Harvey Karuthasami narrowly missing qualification for the county 

finals. The u14 girls and u16 boys teams of Jess Williams, Kamdi Iweka, Ruby Browning, Hannah 

Evershed, Bly Wilding, Daniel Bedoya, Luke Clarke and Muhaimin Mohammed finished 2nd which 

means they will go forward to the finals on 23rd March. Well done to all those who took part. 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 7 students were recently selected to take part in the district indoor athletics 

competition held at the University of Hertfordshire. The whole of Year 7  

experienced a range of athletic events during their PE lesson leading up to the 

event and a team was chosen based on the times and distances recorded.  

All schools from the district were there and our students performed extremely well in a range of 

events such as over and under relays, obstacle relays, javelin, speed bounce and so on. It was a  

fantastic occasion and all of our students seemed to thoroughly enjoy it. 

 

The students involved were – Gabriella Scalisi, Charlotte Bourne, Scarlet Scott, Amber Page,  

Denise Xepha, Rihanna Patel, Maddie Lemon, Robyn Murphy, Cahgne Miller, Charlie Buss, Harry 

Doyle, Ben Hudnott, Mikie Ridgeway, Matthew Sands, Erik Hooper, Darcy Moffat and Jasper 

James. Well done everyone. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Eat well, move well, live well 
It’s that time of year again when we ask for your support in collecting the Sainsburys Active Kids 

vouchers.  Please also let your family and friends know and students can hand the vouchers in at  

Reception. 

 

 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjglcKzxbXSAhVBsxQKHdOjDuQQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.123rf.com%2Fphoto_10799659_rowing-logo.html&bvm=bv.148441817,d.ZGg&psig=AFQjCNHQ6TrM2P6Zz2HzBs_8Oy8aqvWYnA&
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiGlZb4xbXSAhWHaxQKHSgHCAUQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.canstockphoto.com%2Fvector-clipart%2Fathletics.html&bvm=bv.148441817,d.ZGg&psig=AFQjCNHYlQJGVq7LIKeoBxHSzMc
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjB16O5h93RAhVCVBQKHVEhD1gQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fpgl.co.uk%2FPGLWeb%2FActiveKids.htm&psig=AFQjCNF_e1BG25cp-1tZALDSqcRohSaUsg&ust=1485425526969748
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Tickets available to purchase here  

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/tmsa-disneys-aladdin-jr-production-tickets-32318292884
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DINNER DELIBERATIONS 

We were delighted to receive this comment from a parent in Year 7 who has clearly enjoyed the  

rigours of the Dinner Deliberations.  

‘I just wanted to write a quick note to say how lovely it was to use the Dinner Deliberations last week when our 

family visited. The children really engaged in discussion and my brother deliberately picked the counter  

argument to see just how far my daughter would defend her point. I was really impressed to see her interest and 

knowledge of the media."   

What is equally pleasing is that some of our students are grappling and discussing ideas. Kaylei  

Callaghan 8JJ said, "The media are influential and are able to sway people's opinions. The newspapers that 

people consider to be respectable seem able to print what they like and people won't always question them be-

cause they have a reputation of being 'right'. However, everybody needs to make their own decisions based on 

what they believe and what they know to be true."  

We would love to hear your family collaborations to the question we pose. 

If a photograph portrays real life should it be censored by the press?   

We would love to hear your answers, simply email  c.burton@marlborough.herts.sch.uk or 

h.redfern@marlborough.herts.sch.uk . The best responses will be published in the next newsletter and 

a Pinkie (20 achievement points) will be awarded to the best student and parent answer each time. 

School News App 

We frequently update our school website throughout the school year to bring you the latest school 

news, events, and important information affecting you. To make it even easier to access this  

information, we are pleased to announce the launch of a mobile and tablet app, which you can now 

download for free from the iOS, Windows and Google Play App Stores. To download the app, simply 

go to the respective app store and search for ‘School News’. Once the app has been downloaded, 

simply enter our school postcode to subscribe to updates and opt into push notifications, allowing 

you to receive instant updates on important news, such as school closures, exams and sporting 

events.  
 

Why you need our School News App: 

 Get push notifications to your phone as news happens. In the event of a snow day, or unexpected 

school closure, you’ll receive a notification straight to your mobile device explaining what’s  

happening and when we think the school will reopen. 
 

 Quickly check timings for events. Keep up to date with the latest school dates, term times and key 

events directly from within the app. 

 Feel better connected. With galleries, blog posts and news items, our new School News App will 

help bring you even closer to what’s happening at our school. 

 Import events in to your device calendar. The new School News App allows you to import events 

straight into your device calendar so you can check for clashes and set reminders for upcoming  

important events. 

 Contact the school directly through the App. Need to get in touch? You’ll find all the details 

you’ll need in the App. 

If you require any more information, please get in touch, or visit our school website. 

mailto:c.burton@marlborough.herts.sch.uk
mailto:H.redfern@marlborough.herts.sch.uk
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Job Vacancies 

 

Finance Assistant 
Grade H6 £21852 - £23982 (as of 01/04/2017) per annum pro rata for 

37 hours a week and 41 weeks a year (term time plus inset plus 10 days) 

Permanent vacancy (subject to 6 month probationary period) starting ASAP 

Hours Mon to Fri 8.30 - 4.30 or similar (30 min lunch) 

 

An exciting opportunity has arisen at our oversubscribed and recently rated “good” academy for stu-

dents from 11 to 19 years of age, for a Finance Assistant to work as part of the Finance team.  

You will assist with the operation and maintenance of the school’s manual and computerised finan-

cial control and information systems, updating financial records and assisting in the production of 

financial information and reports as required. This is a varied role working in a challenging environ-

ment that requires a “can do” attitude, high levels of flexibility, good teamwork skills, confident and 

accurate numeracy and IT skills using a financial management system and Microsoft products partic-

ularly Excel. Although experience of working in a school environment would be desirable, it is not 

essential.  

The successful candidate would need to demonstrate the ability to work confidentially with highly 

sensitive data and information. The successful candidate will be able to demonstrate financial compe-

tency and experience, including specifically accounts and invoice processing.  

 

Salary grade is H6 £21852 - £23982 per annum (appointment at the bottom of this scale) pro rata for 37 

hours a week (excluding lunch breaks); 41 weeks working per annum (term time only plus inset plus 

10 days).  This equates to £11.33 - £12.43 per hour paid.  

The school supports and promotes the safeguarding of children and is an equal opportunities em-

ployer. References will be sought prior to interview. This vacancy will be subject to an enhanced DBS 

check. Candidates will be required to provide evidence of the right to work in the UK.  

For further details and an application form please download from school web site http://

themarlboroughscienceacademy.co.uk/home/  and follow link for job opportunities or contact Mrs 

Diana Dean Director of Finance and Resources d.dean@marlborough.herts.sch.uk.  The deadline for 

applications for this vacancy is Fri 10th March at 9am with interview date Thursday 16th March. 

 

Teacher of English  

£23,547 to £39,331 depending on experience 

We have an exciting opportunity for a Teacher of English to start or develop their career at our  

oversubscribed school.  Please click here for more information 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you have any questions  and not sure who to ask  

please click here for the  

general enquiry form   

http://themarlboroughscienceacademy.co.uk/home/
http://themarlboroughscienceacademy.co.uk/home/
mailto:d.dean@marlborough.herts.sch.uk
https://jobs.theguardian.com/job/6475728/teacher-of-english/?TrackID=1217235
http://www.themarlboroughscienceacademy.co.uk/page/?title=Job+Opportunities&pid=77
http://www.themarlboroughscienceacademy.co.uk/page/?title=Contact+Us&pid=62
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Term Dates 

Spring Term 2017 

Thursday 5th January   Beginning of term for staff and students 

Friday 10th February   INSET Day 
 

Half Term   Monday 13th February – Friday 17th February 
 

Friday 7th April    Last day of term 

 

Summer Term 2017 

Monday 24th April    Beginning of term  

Monday 1st May    Bank Holiday (May Day) 
 

Half Term   Monday 29th May – Friday 2nd June 

Friday 21st July    Last day of term 

 

Autumn Term 2017 

Monday 4th September to Tuesday 19th December 

Half term                              Monday 23rd October to Friday 27th October  

Spring Term 2018 

Wednesday 3rd January to Thursday 29th March 

Half Term                             Monday 12th February to Friday 16th February 

 Summer Term 2018 

Monday 16th April to Friday 20th July 

Half Term                              Monday 28th May to Friday 1st June 

INSET days and the Occasional day are yet to be confirmed for 2017/2018 term  

 
 

 

 

 


